
DUROR AND KENTALLEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ORDINARY GENERAL MEETING 14th MAY 2018
HELD IN KENTALLEN AND DUROR COMMUNITY CENTRE
AT 7.00PM

Present:- Jonathan Baxter (chair), Chris Clay (treasurer), Dave Shepton (vice chair), Jeannie MacLeod, Pat Young
Apologies for absence:- Malcolm Knowlson, Chris Pearman, Rachel Shepton, Becky Coope (secretary), Donald MacLeod, Cllr Baxter, Janice Murray
In Attendance:- Rev. Sandy Stoddart, Neil MacLean, Ian Sabell
Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed by the chairperson.
Village clean up
It was agreed by all that this event was a huge success. Many volunteers attended and there was a great atmosphere with teas, cakes being provided.
There were a couple of suggestions for improvement next year:-
*drivers could be warned to slow down as volunteers were quite near the roadside
*volunteers might wear tabards. Jonathan to look into this
A huge thanks is given to all those who attended and helped out on the day and a special thanks to Andy McNeil for the use of his quad and also to Janice Murray for duty above and beyond.
War memorial
Awaiting response from Ian Macintosh. Proper plan drawing and explanation sent.
Vicki will complete the lettering on the memorial as time and weather allow.
Glen Duror Bridge
In progress. Malcolm working on this.
Accounts
Chris Clay distributed copies of the above with a brief discussion.
As of 2017 the balance was £10,375.
The CC approved the accounts and Chris will present them at the AGM next month.
The Battle’s Over-end of WW1 commemorations
The chair invited all of us to get involved and asked for suggestions.
The choir has a WW1 theme for the church service in August/September.
Sandy stated that by co-incidence the 11th November is a Sunday and he will plan his service to fit in with a visit to the memorial for 11.00am
All present were asked to think of some ideas that we may do as a village.
Multi-user path progress
In discussion with Sustrans Jonathan stated the design of the route is almost completed. It is hoped that the work will be finished by spring 2019.
Circulated documents
Chris P investigated the use of the hall as a polling station and the CC are happy for this to continue.
The Quarry appeal was turned down.
A.O.C.B
*The pedestrian path from the old shop is badly overgrown and Jonathan to contact Bear.
*Jim Beattie has stated that he is happy to give over a piece of his land to anyone who is willing to build and develop a shop in Achindarroch. The land has all the necessary services. It was agreed by all that this was a most generous offer.
Although grants may be available to help with such a project there is a problem. Transport Scotland insists that before any new building takes place in this area the access would require to be improved which would add considerably to the overall cost.
*Duck race held in the school – a date has still to be arranged in June.
*Jeannie wished to thank Becky Coope for providing the litter picking tools for the village clean up. Much appreciated by all.
*Transport Forum/Transport Bus Users Group - These meetings are being held and it is thought that Stage Coach buses may be changing contracts which may affect the Ballachulish/Oban bus runs. Sheil buses are unwilling to take on Stage Coach contracts.
New contracts are being discussed at present and it is believed that no councillors or Stage Coach members were present at the meetings.
Cllr Andrew Baxter has subsequently confirmed that the meetings have been held on a day of the week when it is virtually impossible for councillors to attend as it is a meeting day in Inverness.  These have now moved and three councillors (including himself) attended the last meeting. However, this is not a decision making forum and the key meetings, and discussions, have been held at council level and he can assure the Community Council that councillors have been fully involved with the ongoing discussions on new contracts.  
Contracts are out to tender with 7 available options.
*It was confirmed that the community payment from the 6 houses developer is to be used to enhance play areas in the villages.  HC have the money safely earmarked for us to call off. It was agreed to discuss the matter with the Community Hall committee.
*A brief discussion took place as to the state of the field next to the hall after the Bikers Trials event held recently. It had been left churned up having had so many vehicles parked there. Jimmy and Hamish had improved the field a couple of years ago. Jonathan to speak to the Community Hall.
*Data – Chris C mentioned that the CC pays £35 each year to the ICO which is connected to data kept on record of members of the community but he is not sure as to the reason. It was agreed that as the CC holds no such records then payment will now cease.
The meeting was closed at 8.00pm.
Date of next meeting:  The next meeting will be the AGM to be held on 11th June 2018.






